MINUTES OF P.A.V.R.C. MEETING

5 th. May 2005

MEETING OPENED:  7.30p.m.

WELCOME TO VISITORS / GUESTS  Paul Hocking – 1967 XR GT

APOLOGIES; Val Marden, Iris & Graeme Herde, Jan Spriggs, Barb Scholar, Stan Dawes, Ron Dawes, Norma Moss, Margaret Werlick.

SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENT: President Mark advised all members of the death of Dave Marden on Monday 2nd. May and advised that his funeral will be held on Monday 9th May with a graveside service at the Stirling North Cemetery at 10.30 a.m.  He asked that members bring their old cars if possible.  It was agreed that Kathy would arrange for a card and flowers from the Club.  Val has asked if the catering committee would be able to arrange refreshments afterwards at the clubrooms.  Judith and Kathy have it in hand.  Val has also requested no flowers, but donations can be made to the Heart Foundation in memory of Dave.
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:  

There was an error – my apologies, the winner of the raffle was Brian Hills (per John Hills)

Accepted as true & correct record – Hennie Foster; seconded – Max McLeod.

BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES:  

Nil
CORRESPONDENCE OUT:  

 Nil

CORRESPONDENCE IN: 

· Magazines

Smoke Signal 

Buzzer Box 

Crank Talk 

Grease Rag 

The Klaxon News 

· P.A. Library – Information Centre – has asked for an update of the Club contact details.

BUSINESS ARISING FROM CORRESPONDENCE:  

Nil

CORRESPONDENCE ACCEPTED:  

Max McLeod.

TREASURERS REPORT: 

Income:                    $1110.10  (incl Membership fees, Raffle & donation)

Expenses:                 $     0.:30 – Debit tax



         $     2.45     Journal

                                       $       2.75

Working Account Balance: $2968.63

Fixed Term Series Account: $2022.56

Accepted – Bill Hale

Seconded Neville Hitch.

CLUB CAPTAINS REPORT:  
April Saturday 9th – Run to Port Pirie. 
Members left as arranged, but on arrival at Port Pirie it was discovered that 2 members had been lost on the way and did not arrive.  A good day was had – the best being the visit to Mick Talbot’s at north Crystal Brook – Tractor.

South East Saunter Run

Cec and Bryan Press  then told of their South East Saunter Run

Starting at Normanville (1 night); Victor Harbor (2) – big shed full of cars, motorbikes and memorabilia; Kingston (4); Mount Gambier; Portland-  visited a property with a shed full of stationary engines, cars and motorbikes; Naracoorte (2)– visited the Caves; Bordertown (2)- visited farms; Murray Bridge- last evening was the final dinner of the Tour.

Calendar of Runs

Cec handed out the Calendar of Runs at the last meeting. There are 3 incorrect dates; please check these.

NOTE Change of date for the May Run –  has been changed to the 22nd as the 15th is a Long Weekend.

May 22nd. –Mystery Run over ranges to Wilmington – Dawes and Hitches to organise. Leave Clubroom at 9a.m. Go direct to Wilmington arriving about 10.30 a.m. in time for Morning tea at the Centenary Park (BYO). 

Please Note:  There is some dirt roads included in this run.

· June 12th. – Economy Run – John Hills

· Reminder
· June 9th. BBQ at Clubrooms for Gawler Vehicle Club.(sorry, date in last minutes was incorrect)

· June 19th. Sporting Car Club – Members are invited to go on the Train and there will be Morning tea at the clubrooms at 10.30a.m.

Catering Committee

Judy  arranged for nominated members to bring plates of food for Monday 9th. to the Clubrooms.  Joan Hills will be at the Clubroom to help set up at 9.30 a.m..

GENERAL BUSINESS: 

Historic Registrar advised that if  you are either:-

· Financial member, but Log Book not stamped 

OR

· Un-financial member and the Historic Log Books have not been stamped, then your vehicle is considered unregistered and cannot be driven.  

If you are  still an un-financial member at the end of this month (May) the Registrar of Motor Vehicles will be advised of any members’ vehicles that have not had their Log Books stamped. These people will be contacted and asked to return their Log Books to the Club Registrar for cancellation.

If you do not wish for this to happen please pay your membership fees and get your log books stamped.  Contact the Club Registrars – Mark Taylor, Max McLeod or John Moss Jr.

Cec asked when was the next PAVRC Rally.

Mark advised it will be next year.  Cec suggested that a Rally Committee be organised or did members think it was too soon.  Mark agreed and said the Committee would meet soon to discuss it.

Mark asked John Moss Sr. if there were any funds left in the Rally account. John advised there are, but he is unsure of the exact amount. Iris is holding the papers.  He also advised that the previous Treasurer had been aware of the situation.

Brian advised that the Wine Company he is employed by sponsors Community Clubs and asked would members like him to approach them for a wine tasting evening.  They may even send up a winemaker to give a small talk. 

From thee Federation - Cec advised that Arthur Doecke will be passing through Port Augusta from 28th – 30th May and would like to meet up with any members who would be available .

Max advised he made a video of his and Judy’s travels around Cooma. He saw a wrecking yard in Cooma which he said he “just happened to stumble on”. It is Flynn’s Wreckers, situated on about 20 acres on the edge of town. Max estimated he has over 2000 vehicles of various vintages, from early 20’s on. Max has a 10 minute video which he will bring to the next meeting.

Mark advised that he was contacted by the Alvis Club of Australia which will be visiting in 2007. They would like the Club to provide Security for their vehicles while they go on the Train from Port Augusta to Quorn and return.

Bryan Press advised that he was recently at Goldfields Metal Traders where he saw a small radiator, possibly from an Anglia or Prefect. It is for sale if anyone is interested.

Mark said he would go and look at it.

Mark asked were there any members who were interested in helping him to clean up the small room and get it ready for setting up as a reading, TV Room.  Cec, Bryan, Neil, Mozzie, Max and Ross indicated they would help out.

John Moss Sr. says he knows someone who has an MGB GT – 1500 miles since engine reconditioned, $15,000 ono.

Mark announced that he is looking for an early Celica. (pre 1976)

Max knows someone and will advise.

RAFFLE: 

Won by Wayne Miller

MEETING CLOSED:  8:30 p.m. Many members stayed back for a chat and a cuppa.
CLEANING ROSTER 2005/06

2nd JUNE  -                             
 Pat Press

7th JULY



Cec & Barb Scholar

4th AUGUST



John Moss

1st SEPTEMBER 


Robert Righetti

6th OCTOBER


Bill Hale

3rd NOVEMBER 


Geoff Loller

1st DECEMBER


Ross Nykiel

2nd FEBRUARY


Troy Packard

2nd MARCH



Franz Heinrich

If any member is unable to do their turn, can they please let me know or arrange with another member to swap times.

The key can be picked up at the meeting prior to requiring it for the turn on the Roster, or, if this is not possible, pick it up from Kathy at the TAFE Front office. Thank You.
